CITY OF STOCKTON

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
22 East Weber Avenue. Room 301 * Stockton. CA 95202-2317 * 209/937-8411  Fax 209 / 937-8277
www.stocktonca.gov

LETTER OF CLARIFICATION NO. 1

HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGEMENT SERVICES
PROJECT NO. SEB-23-005

TO ALL PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS DATE: July 5, 2023

Letter of Clarification No. 1 for the above project consists of the following:

1. This acknowledgement form (see important notice at the end of this document).
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS:

2. Page 4, Section 2-C, “2-C Environmental, Health and Safety Compliance”:-

REVISE the first paragraph to read:

The Company is responsible for ensuring that its employees are adequately
trained to comply with all environmental, health, and safety regulations. All staff
provided by the Company shall possess training appropriate for the expected work,
including current 40-hour Hazardous Waste Operations and Emergency Response
(HAZWOPER) Training, as required by Title 8 of the California Code of
Regulations, Section 5192. They should also receive annual eight-hour refresher
training to maintain their proficiency. Furthermore, Company staff must obtain
additional training, such as HM 181 (HM126), SB 198, respiratory protection, etc.,
as mandated by relevant state and federal laws.

3. Page 6, Section 2-G, “On-site Hazardous Waste Management”:

REVISE the first paragraph to read:

The Company will provide a site supervisor, chemists, and/or Environmental
Technicians who are appropriately trained for the required scope of work. The

Company’s Chemists will be primarily responsible for ensuring completion of the
following tasks:
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NOTICE: THIS FORM MUST BE SIGNED AND RETURNED WITH YOUR BID.
FAILURE TO INCLUDE OR ACKNOWLEDGE A CLARIFICATION MAY
RESULT IN THE BID BEING REJECTED AS NOT RESPONSIVE.

CONTRACTOR:

BIDDER SIGNATURE:

DATE:




